From: slauzen@aol.com

Date: January 23, 2018 at 10:33:28 AM CST

To:

Subject: Personal Note from Chris Lauzen

A Personal Note from Kane County Board Chairman Chris Lauzen

January 23, 2018

Dear Sxxxx,

Thank you very much for your political help in the past. I tried to contact you by phone with some current information that you might be interested in, but didn't get through.

Kane County government, during the time you have granted me the privilege of serving as Board Chairman, has <u>frozen</u> the <u>county-portion</u> of the property tax levy at 0 % increase. (That was after 50% increase during the seven years before I was elected.) We have reduced the County's public debt by 65%, a 2/3rd reduction in our board borrowing. And, we continue to deliver consistently superior services.

In order to continue this progress, I need cooperative, competent and constructive Board Members (and their votes).

You have an excellent candidate, whose name is <u>Anita Lewis</u>, running to serve you and your neighbors as a Kane County Board Member. She is a former East Aurora school board member, volunteers at her church and the Kane County jail, and worked in manufacturing for 30 years at Pratt in Aurora at the corner of Highland and Prairie. When she lost her husband to cancer about a year ago, she turned her personal grief into the effort to comfort other widows/widowers in their suffering. She is a wonderful person.

Because of how your county board boundaries are drawn, the only person who will win an election in your neighborhood will be running on the Democrat ballot. So, being practical and competitive, Anita is running as an independent-minded person on the Democrat ballot in the <u>March 20, 2018 Primary</u>. She thinks for herself, represents her neighbors' interests and values, and knows that good government work is about the people, not the political parties.

Could you help her by first giving me a call at home 630-264-2419? I'd be happy to call you if you'll give me a current number.

Maybe we can't do all we would want to about Springfield and Washington government, but you can have an effective, direct, determinant effect on what happens in Kane County, if you're willing to act. Please vote on March 20, 2018 or by Early Voting which begins on February 8, 2018.

Thanks so much.

Chris

Chris Lauzen Kane County Board Chairman 630-264-2419 campaign @lauzen.com